

Government of Newfoundland and Labrador

Department of Natural Resources

Regulatory Affairs

February 20, 2012

Ms. Elizabeth Young
Environmental Assessment Officer
Canada-Newfoundland and Labrador Offshore Petroleum Board
5<sup>th</sup> Floor, TD Place
140 Water Street
St. John's, NL
A1C 6C6

Dear Ms. Young:

Re: Corridor Resources Inc. Old Harry Prospect Exploratory Drilling Program 2012-2014 Environmental Assessment (CEAR 11-01-60633)

Thank you for your letter of December 22, 2011 and the attached report with respect to the proposed offshore activity. We have reviewed the environmental assessment report and have no comments regarding same.

We look forward to receiving continued updates on the Old Harry Prospect Exploratory Drilling Program.

Best Regards

John G. Oliver

**Environmental Compliance Specialist**